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DATE: May 29, 2024 
 
TO: Planning Commissioners 
 
FROM: Tait Galloway, Deputy Director, City Planning Department 
 
SUBJECT: Item 2 – General Plan Refresh (Blueprint SD initiative) and Programmatic 

Environmental Impact Report 
 
________________________________________________________ 
 
The City Planning Department has amended the draft General Plan Refresh (Blueprint SD) 
submitted as Item 2 on the May 30, 2024, Planning Commission agenda. City Planning staff 
have been working with CAL FIRE to ensure compliance with state requirements for General 
Plans addressing wildfires, resulting in some additional minor edits proposed for amendment 
and inclusion within the Public Facilities, Services and Safety Element (Attachments 1, 2 and 
3). The amendments were made in coordination with the City Attorney’s Office. These 
amendments will be included in the Public Facilities, Services and Safety Element of the 
General Plan, following the Planning Commission meeting on May 30, 2024. 
 
The Community Planning Committee met on May 28, 2024 and voted (17-6-3) to provide 
recommendations to Blueprint SD (attachment 4). The purpose of the proposed 
recommendations is to make Planning Commission and City Council aware of Blueprint SD 
comments, and to encourage the City to address the issues raised by the Community Planning 
Committee. The recommendations are currently being reviewed by City Staff.  
 
 
Attachments:  

1. General Plan Public Facilities, Services and Safety Element Text Edits. 
2. Replace PF-1 Appendix D to correct the spelling of CAL FIRE. 
3. Replace PF-2 Appendix D to correct the spelling of CAL FIRE. 
4. Community Planning Committee Comments 

 
 
cc: Heidi Vonblum, Director, City Planning Department 
 Coby Tomlins, Program Manager, City Planning Department 
 Sean McGee, Development Project Manager, City Planning Department 
 Suchi Lukes, Senior Planner, City Planning Department 
 Nathen Causman, Senior Planner, City Planning Department 
 Corrine Neuffer, Chief Deputy City Attorney 


